
SAN DIEGO CYCLO-VETS BICYCLE CLUB
Board of Directors
Minutes of Meeting
September 14, 2020

ZOOM Meeting due to Covid-19 pandemic

Board of Directors Present:
Jeff Clark, President
Heather Woodruff, Vice President
John Stellenwerf, Secretary
Paul Gorman, SDCBC Liaison)

Members at Large Present: Club Members Present:
Rob Bernhard Dave Nichols
Bob Prinz Nancy Wallace
Brian Potter Pierre Pfeffer  

Jeff opened the meeting at 6:00 pm. It was decided to do the meeting via Zoom due to the COVID-19 
continuing crisis. 

Secretary's Report – John Stellenwerf
The minutes from our July 2020 board meeting were approved.

Treasurer's Report – Mary Cass 
As of 8/31/2020, the clubs ending bank balance was $13,326.41. 

Racing Committee – 
Rob reported that due to the continuing pandemic, racing will be shelved for the remainder of 2020. 

Membership Report --
We now have 79 members.

Clothing Report – Rob Bernhard
Rob reported that clothing is now ready to be mailed out or can be picked up at ZOCA.
Our sponsors for 2021 will remain the same. It was suggested that Adams Avenue Bicycles increase 
their dollar amount of support due to the fact that they are doing well in spite of the pandemic.

Social Committee – Heather Woodruff 
Heather had nothing to report due to ongoing COVID-19. No parties. No gatherings.

Communications Report – 
A few of us expressed the need to continue the club newsletter to keep us all informed. Contact Gary 
Devoss with any comments or new information.

SDCBC Report – Paul Gorman
While Paul was riding on the south side of Friars Road, he noticed it has been cleaned several times 
within the last few weeks. He went on to say, it would be great if all cities in San Diego, would follow 
their example.
Pierre opened up by talking about Council of Clubs and what they're doing about protected bikeways 
and the maintenance that is neccessary to keep them safe . 
Some cities in San Diego are onboard with keeping these bikeways clean for riders, while others are 
not. Some streets and roadways are in better shape than others throughout the county. Each city has to 
maintain their own bikeways to create a feeling of safety for all riders and allow traffic to flow 
smoothly. Paul interjected that the Council of Clubs has had great success working through the 
SDCBC in putting in protected bikeways for safer riding.   
 
Club Rides –
Jeff mentioned that Saturday club rides, as well as other club rides, are still (officially) canceled due to 
the pandemic. Very small groups, however, are still riding together while maintaining social 
distancing.

Old Business – 
Jeff talked about our continuing support of SDCBC and CALBIKES by making a motion to donate 
$1000 to SDCBC. After a brief discussion the motion was made and it passed.

New Business --
Jeff talked about the need for new board members for 2021 and that he will not be continuing as 
president for 2021. 

Meeting was adjourned at approx. 7:14 pm.  Next BOD Meeting – 10/12/2020 

Respectfully submitted by: John Stellenwerf

(Please be aware that all club activities and events may be changed, postponed or canceled at the 
discretion of the board)
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